
COUNCIL MEETING – WEDNESDAY 4 JULY 2018

NOTICE OF MOTION

This Council recognises that the decision made by the Mayor of London to close Wimbledon Police 

Station is deeply damaging for the local community and is detrimental to the wellbeing of the 

residents of the London Borough of Merton. This rash, poorly thought out decision, is totally opposed 

by local residents who wish to see Wimbledon Police Station remain open. This Council therefore 

resolves to request that the Leader and Cabinet:

 

a)    Save Wimbledon Police Station from closure by buying the land from City Hall and seeking 

to lease it back to the Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime (MOPAC).

b)    Make provision in the Medium Term Financial Strategy for the acquisition of the Police 

Station and associated running costs.

Cllr Oonagh Moulton Cllr Daniel Holden Cllr David Simpson
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